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BY EMAIL 

March 18, 2025 
 
Chris O’Grady 
CFO 
Kelvins Inc. 
595474 4 Line  
Ravenna, ON  N0H 2E0 
chris@kelvins.io 
 
Dear Chris O’Grady: 
 
Re: Kelvins Inc. 

Application for an Electricity Retailer Licence and Gas Marketer Licence  
OEB File Number EB-2024-0278 and EB-2024-0283 

 
On September 24, 2024, Kelvins Inc. applied to the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) for an 
electricity retailer licence, and a gas marketer licence on September 27, 2024. By letter 
dated September 27, 2024, the OEB informed Kelvins Inc. that its application was 
incomplete and could not be processed unless some additional information has been filed. 
The OEB allowed 30 days to file the requested information. Kelvins Inc. has not filed the 
required information within prescribed timelines.  
 
By email correspondence dated February 24, 2025, the OEB informed you that if the 
required information is not submitted within 10 days, your application will be closed. 
 
As no required information has been received to date, this letter is to inform you that your 
files EB-2024-0278 and EB-2024-0283 are now closed. You are reminded that pursuant to 
section 57 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998, Kelvins Inc. cannot engage in any gas 
marketing or electricity retailer activities without a licence. 
  
Please direct any questions to Mahnoor Mir, Analyst at 416-440-7724 or  
mahnoor.mir@oeb.ca. Please refer to the OEB file number noted above in all 
correspondence to the OEB regarding this matter.   
 
Yours truly, 

John Pickernell 
Manager, Applications Administration 
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